RANSOM COUNTY

COMMISSIONER’S PROCEEDINGS

APRIL 17, 2001

9:00 A.M.

The meeting was called to order by Chairman Ron Torbenson.  Members present were Kevin Bishop, Patty Carlblom, Ron Torbenson and Jon Wiltse.  Absent was Steve Dick.

The minutes of April 3, 2001 were discussed.  After changes, Jon Wiltse moved to approve the minutes as corrected.  Kevin Bishop seconded.  All members present voting Aye.  Motion carried.

Bills and payroll were reviewed.  Jon Wiltse made a motion to approve the bills and the payroll.  Payroll would be reflecting changes in Weed Officer salaries beginning in April.  Kevin Bishop seconded the motion.  All members present voting Aye.  Motion carried.

Marie Anderson met with the Board concerning the North Central Regional Association of Assessing Officers conference, which is being held in Bloomington, MN in June.  Patty Carlblom motioned to let Marie attend the out-of-state conference and Jon Wiltse seconded the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.

Correspondence from the Community Corrections Program regarding an Allocation Request of available Juvenile Accountability Incentive Block Grant funds was reviewed.  Kevin Bishop made a motion to approve the signing of said Allocation Request and Patty Carlblom seconded the motion, which carried unanimously.

Gaming Site Authorizations for American Foundation for Wildlife concerning Sand Dune Saloon, McLeod, ND and Sportsmen’s Bar, Englevale, ND were again presented for approval.  The appropriate fees have now been paid.  Patty Carlblom motioned to approve said site authorizations and Kevin Bishop seconded.  All members present voting Aye.  Motion carried.

Having received many inquiries about a muskrat permit, the Auditor, with approval from Chairman Torbenson, had applied to the State Game & Fish Dept for the same.

Jon Wiltse made a motion to approve the County Muskrat Permit and Kevin Bishop seconded.  Motion carried unanimously.

Discussion was had regarding the proposed Construction Contract – Installation of Off-Peak Electrical Heating System with Grotberg Electric, Inc.  It was decided that construction should begin no later than June 1, 2001 and be completed by September 15, 2001.  Jon Wiltse made a motion to accept said Contract and have it signed by both parties, and Patty Carlblom seconded the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.

Wayne Jones introduced a proposed Ordinance to Classify Highways as to Weight and Load Capacities with Penalties.  Ron Torbenson indicated that Kevin Bishop, Steve Dick and Jerry Lamb should look it over and come back to the Board with their recommendation.

Wayne Jones made an inquiry about property the County owns which someone is interested in purchasing.  

Patty Carlblom asked if the Chairman would be interested in appointing a Committee to address issues regarding retained usage of property the County has taken for back taxes.  Ron Torbenson appointed Marie Anderson, Patty Carlblom, Connie Gilbert and Wayne Jones to form this Committee.

Applications were received from the Enderlin Golf Club, Inc. for the renewal of retail liquor, beer and Sunday opening licenses.  Patty Carlblom moved that these licenses be approved for issuance.  Kevin Bishop seconded the motion, which carried unanimously.

A letter regarding a hole in the Painter Bridge in Owego Township was discussed.  Jerry Lamb had already repaired this by the Commission meeting time.

The contracts, which had been left by the Forest Service at the previous meeting, were reviewed.  Patty Carlblom made a motion that the Commission signs these contracts and Jon Wiltse seconded the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.

One bid was received for the removal of the old heating system:

     KBW Associates, Fargo, ND - $32,835.00

The Commission asked Randy Gallagher to call the Company and ask if they would be willing to reduce their bid.  The Company indicated that they needed to talk it over with their President and that they would get back to us in a couple of days.  This was tabled until the first meeting in May.

The Board discussed the proposals of the Personnel Committee regarding vacation time and sick time benefits.  Steve Dick and Patty Carlblom, the portfolio holders of personnel policies will meet with the Personnel Committee regarding these matters and to get a general idea of what the Committee is looking at on medical benefits.

David Dick met with the Board regarding several different matters.  He passed out a memo from the State Veterinarian about Foot & Mouth Disease.  He indicated that the Governor had declared the week beginning April 30th to be Severe Weather Awareness Week.  David gave an up-date on 911/cell phone usage.  A bill to charge a fee on cell phones has passed and needs the Governor’s signature.  If the Governor signs, it would also need to be put to a vote of the people.

David passed out a letter from the ND State Agency for Surplus Property regarding FEMA travel trailer campers.  Ransom County has 2 of these trailers.  The County has met the requirements for utilization of these trailers and may dispose of them in any manner it chooses.  Jon Wiltse made a motion to put these trailers up for sale on bids and Kevin Bishop seconded the motion, which passed unanimously.  These bids will be opened at the second meeting in May.

David also informed the Board that 14 Townships had reported to him that they had damages from the recent high water and he is expecting more Townships to report in.  He indicated that these Townships need help with paying for these damages and wondered if the Board was interested in declaring Ransom County a disaster area.  Cass and Richland Counties have already done this and Barnes County was in the process.  Kevin Bishop made a motion to declare Ransom County a disaster area and Jon Wiltse seconded the motion.  All members present voting Aye.  Motion carried.

Warren Jamison, Al Wieland, Bud Lyons, Ron Rotenberger, Jim Lyons and Larry Schultz met with the Board regarding the way Ransom County disburses its State Aid monies.  After some discussion, Patty Carlblom asked Mr. Jamison if the next budget year was soon enough to implement a new way to distribute the State Aid monies, which would include Garrison Diversion, and he was agreeable to that.  Patty then made a motion that Ransom County reinstate Garrison Diversion into the State Aid distribution formula and Jon Wiltse seconded the motion, which passed unanimously.

John Kwapinski met with the Board to give them an up-date on the Sheyenne River Valley Scenic Byway.  He passed out a list of key sites that they’re looking at to place their signs, and indicated that they have had good co-operation from the landowners.

They will be working on getting Notification and Waivers from the specific sites and also getting a firm or a person to design the actual pedestals.  He indicated he would like a person to be a liaison with the Commission and the Board indicated that Ron Torbenson, the Chairman, or Jon Wiltse, the Vice-Chairman could be contacted.

Alvin Wall met with the Board to discuss road and bridge issues in Owego Township.

There being no further business to come before the Board, Ron Torbenson adjourned the meeting.

ATTEST:

____________________________                    ______________________________

Connie Gilbert

Ransom County Auditor                              

